451 S. First Ave., Suite 700, Hillsboro, OR 97123

December 1993

Hillsboro Office

451 S. First Ave., Suite 700 Hillsboro, OR 97123 648-6646 – Administration FAX – 648-4175

- Executive Director
- Finance
- Head Start
- Child Care
- Parenting Education
- Resource Development
- Client Services
- Self Sufficiency
- Weatherization
- Fair Housing
- Housing Advocacy

648-0829 - Client Services

- Information & Referral
- Intake & Assessment for all WCCAO Services
- 640-8951 (part year)
 Heating Assistance

Emergency Shelter Home

210 S.E. 12th Hillsboro, OR 97123

648-0829Temporary Family Shelter

Tualatin Valley Food Center

925 S.W. Baseline Hillsboro, OR 97123 **640-6005**

FAX - 681-4932

- Christmas Clearing Bureau
- Brown Bag

Neighborshare

12750 S.W. Pacific Hwy. Suites 110 & 111 Tigard, OR 97223 639-0495

Information & Referral

 Intake & Assessment for all WCCAO Services & Tigard Shelter

Play It Again (Thrift Store)

4955 S.W. Hall Blvd. Beaverton, OR 97005 644-8956 Dear Supporters of Community Action:

Over the past year, you and other members of the Washington County community have given generously to support our efforts in helping families in crisis, preventing destitution and building self-reliance. Together, we have provided:

- 95,751 hot meals
- 20,829 food baskets
- 17,669 bed nights of emergency shelter
- housing services for 15,745 low income people
- utility assistance for 8,614 low income people
- weatherization services to 202 families to prevent heat loss and reduce costs
- rent assistance to 208 low income families to help maintain their residences and prevent homelessness
- family based, comprehensive social services for 829 families to achieve increased levels of economic and social self-reliance.
- numerous educational programs covering subjects such as parenting, energy conservation, budgeting and substance abuse that reached over 1,000 low income families
- 368 hours of child care so low income families could gain access to needed social services.
- education, nutrition, health and social services to 347 three and four year olds to help prepare them to succeed in school.
- information and referrals to 14,418 callers needing emergency and basic needs assistance.

Your contribution, of time or resources, has made a significant difference in the lives of thousands of our neighbors. Enclosed is a copy of our 1992-93 annual report. I hope as you read through it you will feel proud to have been a part of this effort. Thank you for your generosity.

Sincerely,

Sherry Robinson Board Chair, 1991-93

C/DOCS/JN/BOARD/CORRESP/SUPPOFCA